COMMON COUNCIL December 11, 2023

The Common Council of the City of Wabash met in the Council Chambers of
the City Hall and held a Council Meeting, Monday, December 11, 2023, in regular
session. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Long who presided, and the
Pledge of Allegiance was given in unison.

Pastor Kevin Trotter of Light City Church gave the prayer.
The roll was answered by 7 members.

The minutes of the meeting held November 27, 2023, were approved as
circulated. Council Member Weaver made a motion to accept the minutes. Council
Member Bonfitto seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

7 Ayes
Motion Carried

NEW BUSINESS:

Mayor Long presented Wendy Frazer, Susan Bonfitto, Dave Monroe and Jan
Roland with plaques for their years of service.

Andrea Zweibel and Adianna Town gave an annual report for Downtown
Wabash.

Resolution No. 15, 2023 — ADA Coordinator and Procedure. Doug Lehman
explained the need for this. After discussion, Council Member Monroe made motion
to accept Resolution No. 15, 2023 — ADA Coordinator and Procedure. Council
Member Roland seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as follows:

7 Ayes
Motion Carried

Resolution No. 16, 2023 — 2023 Title VI Implementation Plan. Attorney
Lehman explained that we periodically must review the plan and procedures if there
is a complaint about discrimination. After discussion, Council Member Roland
made a motion to accept Resolution No. 16, 2023 — 2023 VI Implementation Plan.
Council Member Bonfitto seconded the motion. On call of the roll the vote was as
follows:



7 Ayes
Motion Carried

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE:

Sheryl Ulshafer asked about the arch over the bridge. Scott Richardson
advised that the company that built it was coming in the next few weeks to make
repairs. Sheryl also asked about permit prices as well as variances. Attorney
Lehman addressed both concerns about property.

REPORTS FROM LIAISONS:

Council Member Dillon advised that the park board meets Wednesday at 7
p.-m. for the last meeting of the year.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Mayor Long advised that he was cancelling the last Council meeting of the
year.

ADJOURN:

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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